Good evening, Lake Forest High School. Please continue for our weekly updates.

We hope everyone is enjoying their Memorial Day weekend. Remember, there is no school tomorrow, Monday. Take a moment to remember and honor our fallen veterans.

On Tuesday, at 6:30PM, Coach Johnson will host the Spring Sports Ceremony, at 6:30PM in the auditorium. All spring athletes and their families are invited.

The class of 2023 has completed their K-12 instructional time! Congratulations for this accomplishment. Wednesday begins graduation practice and materials return. You must report to the cafeteria by 8am on Wednesday. The previously sent <u>senior letter</u> includes all the information you need for the week. Remember, in the event of inclement weather, a decision will be made by 12PM (noon) on Friday, June 2, as to whether or not it will be necessary to utilize our rain date of June 5.

Underclassmen, the last day of school is Thursday, June 8 and it is a half day (10:30am dismissal). Final grades are calculated by the average of marking periods three and four, with a minimum of 60% being required to pass a course.

LFSD is migrating student accounts to a new email system for next school year. Students will not be able to access current emails once this change takes place. All current emails will be lost. It is highly recommended that students save any information or messages they are storing in email prior to June 30, as they will not be accessible once the new school year begins. Additionally, it is recommended that all documents or files in Microsoft 365 OneDrive are also backed-up or transferred to your Google Drive.

Nurse Tatman would like to remind parents that if your child has medication in the health office, it must be picked up prior to the end of the school year, June 8th, by 12PM (noon). All medications remaining in the health office after June 8th will be disposed of properly. Contact Nurse Tatman at extension 630 with any questions.

Thank you and stay safe.

Calendar of Events

- Important information in the <u>senior letter</u>, This includes the dates and times of all senior activities
- May 30: Spring Athletic Awards Ceremony, 6:30PM
- June 8: last day of school for all students; 10:30am dismissal
- June 15: Report cards available in HAC; report cards will not be mailed home; contact the guidance office if you need your Home Access login credentials
- DIAA physical form for SY23-24